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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ROOM #503 -- MANCOS WEST WING – MONDAY, April 24, 2017 7:00 P.M.
Work Session: The Board discussed the calendar options and the response from the community regarding the 4-day week calendar. The Board also discussed the 2017-18 budget.
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President, Blake Mitchell, at 7:03 p.m. Mr. Mitchell led the Pledge of Allegiance.

	Blake Mitchell
	President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Vice President
	Present

	Pamela Coppinger
	Secretary
	Present

	Tim Hunter
	Treasurer
	Present

	Monty L. Guiles
	Director
	Present

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Chrissie Miller
	Business Manager

	
	Heath Showalter
	K-12 Dean of Students/AD

	
	Drew Pearson
	Interim PK-5 Principal

	
	Adam Priestley
	Secondary Principal

	
	Heather McKie
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Kerisha Hawkins
	Teacher

	
	Melodie Mitchell
	Teacher

	
	Amanda Zufelt
	Teacher

	
	Rachel Showlater
	Teacher

	
	Kaelan Everett
	Parent

	
	Rachel Shockley
	Teacher

	
	Angela Guiles
	Teacher

	
	Katie Cahill-Volpe
	Parent

	
	Jacob Klopfenstein
	Cortez Journal


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the Regular Meeting Agenda for Monday, April 24, 2017. 
Mr. Guiles seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the minutes from the March 13, 2017 Regular Meeting.
Mr. Hunter seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD
Mr. Hanson recognized Mrs. Farrar and Mr. Jacoby for hosting a successful prom. He also congratulated Axel Bonde and Hannah Skinner for receiving the Daniels Fund Scholarship. 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No one signed up to speak. 
REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

Superintendent’s Report – 
Mr. Hanson reminded everyone that Best Board presentation is scheduled on May 18th. We are still working on the issue presented with the old gym being included on the historical designation with the high school. Mr. Hanson has not heard any new information but is confident we will be able to work out a compromise with the Colorado

Historical Society. Mr. Hanson recommends a two year contract for the Principals and Dean of Students. Cathy Epps is not on the list until we know more about her recovery. The town manager has resigned but Mr. Hanson does not think her resignation will have an impact on district partnerships.
PreK-5 Principal’s Report – 
Mr. Pearson wanted to highlight Ms. Epps gradual return to campus activities starting on May 2nd. He also pointed out 67% of the elementary students received attendance awards and 44% had made honor roll for the third quarter. There is going to be an assembly on May 12th to recognize GOCO Grant Committee and another special award recipient. Mr. Guiles mentioned that he would like to find a way to keep Mr. Pearson on staff.
Secondary Principal’s Report – 
Adyan Farrar and Bob Jacoby did an excellent job on prom. Thanks to the public library for allowing the High School to use their facilities for the event. Colt Spencer, Jessalyn Bay-voit, Sophie Eschallier, and Lilly Figueroa did a great job at the state science fair. Colt Spencer will attend the national science fair as an observer. State testing is almost done. We have had a 95% opt-out at the elementary, 88% opt-out at the middle school, and 91% at the high school. PSAT and SAT was given to the sophomores and juniors on April 11th and ACT was given to the juniors on the morning of April 19th. A letter was sent to parents of secondary students regarding sexting. As of this time, Mr. Priestley has had no feedback from parents. Ms. Aspromonte is doing a great job working on scholarships with the senior class. Mr. Priestley discussed the senior trip which he plans to chaperone. The class is requesting the district help cover gas for the microbus.
Reminder of upcoming events: senior awards ceremony on May 8th and graduation on May 21st at 4pm. 
Dean of Student’s Report –
Congrats to the middle school boys and girls for winning the Mancos track meet. It went well. High School track is doing well. Several athletes are competing for the top 18 slots to be able to qualify for the state meet. 
Accountability Committee – 

Nothing to report due to cancelled meeting.
Business Managers Report and Financial Statements – 

Ms. Miller has rolled the maturing CDs into the general fund. She asked for direction from the board on how to disperse the funds.
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the bills as presented.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

A. BOCES - The Board discussed the benefits and logistics of breaking away from BOCES. Mancos needs to be affiliated with an administrative unit because the district is so small. There are CDE procedures in place that we would need to follow to join with Durango. The Board is looking in to these procedures.  Collaborating with Durango would be a money saving opportunity as well as a benefit to our special needs students. Students would receive more services than they are currently.
B. Calendar – Mr. Hanson is not recommending either calendar.  He is concerned about the 4 day week for the following reason: decline in enrollment. He feels the district can handle the concerns of a longer day and programs on Fridays. Mr. Guiles mentioned that the results from the survey was substantial for a 4 day week calendar.

C. CEO- Cheryl Mitchell from the CEO program will be arriving in town on Wednesday. On Thursday she will meet with Mr. Priestley and Ms. Aspromonte to introduce the program to the juniors and sophomores. Board members will hear her presentation on Thursday evening and are encouraged to bring community members to the meeting.
D. Master Plan – We need to try to spread the word regarding the information meetings to increase attendance. We will use flyers, the website, the newspaper and radio stations and social media.
E. Budget – Mr. Hanson asked for feedback from the work session budget discussion. Mr. Guiles would like to implement the largest possible raise for the licensed employees. Mr. Hunter agrees with the importance of giving teachers a raise. He is not sure the rest of the employees of the district should have the same increase as teachers. Ms. Coppinger suggested moving one teacher a year from the mill levy to general fund. Mr. Hanson asked for clarification regarding thoughts on the bond and a new mill levy. The Board needs to decide whether to campaign for the bond with the knowledge that the levy will sunset or campaign for the bond with the intent to ask for another in two years. Since the last board meeting we have learned that we cannot change the way the bond is assessed. Business and residential cannot be treated the same. Mr. Guiles pointed out the negative factor has decreased significantly since we originally asked for the levy. We are also not sure what effect Senate Bill 267 will have on our budget. Ms. Coppinger thought it would reflect badly on the school to ask for another mill levy and Mr. Hawkins agreed. Mr. Hanson said he will work with Ms. Miller to accomplish two things: bring Mill levy expenditures over to the general fund and address the salary schedule.

OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve by consent to all Action Items:  A-R
Mr. Hawkins seconds.
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell.  NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
ACTION ITEMS
A. Act on Recommendation to approve 2017-18 Transportation Staff
Approved by consent

B. Act on Recommendation to renew Aunnie Hurley for position of Kitchen Cook
Approved by consent

C. Act on Recommendation to renew Kathy Zufelt for position of Kitchen Cook
Approved by consent

D. Act on Recommendation to renew Lindsay Hoover for position of Kitchen Manager
Approved by consent

E. Act on Recommendation to renew Mary Sena for position of Dishwasher/Kitchen Staff
Approved by consent

F. Act on Recommendation to approve 2017-18 MS/HS Non-probationary Staff
Approved by consent

G. Act on Recommendation to approve 2017-18 MS/HS Probationary Staff
Approved by consent

H. Act on Recommendation to approve 2017-18  MS/HS Classified Staff
Approved by consent

I. Act on Recommendation to accept Ed Aiken’s resignation
Approved by consent

J. Act on Recommendation to accept Kayln Boyer’s resignation
Approved by consent

K. Act on Recommendation to accept Bill Parsons’ resignation
Approved by consent  
L. Act on Recommendation to approve 2017-18 Elementary Non-probationary Staff
Approved by consent

M. Act on Recommendation to approve 2017-18 Elementary Probationary Staff
Approved by consent

N. Act on Recommendation to approve 2017-18 Elementary Classified Staff
Approved by consent

O. Act on Recommendation to approve Laurie McGuire for Elementary 1:1 Paraprofessional
Approved by consent

P. Act on Recommendation to approve Administrative Staff
Approved by consent

Q. Act on Recommendation to approve Classified Staff
Approved by consent

R. Approved Updated Substitute List
Approved by consent.

S. Resolution for Capital Reserve Purchase
Motion by Mr. Hunter: I move to adopt the following resolution according to Colorado Statute 22-45-103: In order to restore heat in the Mancos School District Re-6 Cafeteria and Elementary Computer Lab, two new furnaces were installed February 8, 2017. The Board of Education hereby authorizes a FY17 Capital Reserve expenditure with a cost of $8,860.00 to Comfort Air Mechanical, Inc.

Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

T. Act to Approve on the Recommendation of the 2017-2018 Academic Calendar
Motion by Mr. Hawkins to approve the four day calendar

Mr. Guiles seconds.
Ms. Coppinger asked if we had to do anything with state regarding a four day calendar. Mr. Hanson states that we do have to send information to the state and the deadline to do that is the 15h of May. Mr. Guiles pointed out that voting for the four day week is in line with the results of the survey.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
CORRESPONDENCE
A.
UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS

Next Board Meeting May 15
Best Board Meeting 18
CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
Kaelan asked for clarification on BOCES matters. She wanted to make sure that services would be available on our campus and that students would not have to travel to Durango.
ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 8:14 p.m.

_____________________________________________

Blake Mitchell, President

_____________________________________________

Pamela Coppinger, Secretary
